
Date:

June 5, 2012

To:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager

From:

Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Subject:
Marina Project Procurement Procedures

______________________________________________________

I have placed two items on the June 12, 2012 City Commission meeting agenda for their consideration.  The items are necessary steps to be taken in the procurement process to facilitate the marina project.

The first item is an ordinance authorizing the expenditure of city funds for projects that exceed one million dollars.  The marina project is estimated to cost $5 million.  

The city received grant funding in the amount of $1.3 million from the Broward County Marine Advisory Board.  The agreement for this grant will follow the approval of the Broward County Commission annual budget in October 2012.  

The city has applied for funding from the Florida Inland Navigation District (FIND), however no determination has been made by the FIND Board of Directors on our application, which is scheduled for presentation this weekend.  FIND has informed me that due to the number of requests from Broward County entities and the magnitude of the city’s funding request, that an award may be split between multiple years.   As the FIND grant program is a reimbursable grant, the city would have to wait for an additional funding cycle for complete reimbursement.  

The City will be applying for phase II (construction) funding from the Florida Boating Improvement Program.  The application is being prepared for a July submission to the Florida Department of Environmental Protection. 

The second item is a resolution that authorizes the city administration to go out for formal bids on the marina project. 

